Seminar Resolution

“Up-grading for instructors (teachers) of navigational and GMDSS training centres”

Location: Makarov Training Centre Admiral of Makarov State Maritime Academy, 
St.-Petersburg
Date: April, 10 – 14 2006

The Seminar is held in accordance with the program approved by the Russian Federarion Ministry of Transport and intended for executives and instructors (teachers) of navigational, GMDSS and VTMS training centres, meeting international requirements and complying the Order of Department of Sea Transport № 1 dated 04.01.1996 concerning: 
· Radar observation and plotting;
· Use of SARP;

· Manoeuvring and ship handling;

· Bridge Team Management;
· Electronic charts usage;

· Training and upgrading of GMDSS operators and radioelectronic officers;
The Seminar was attended by 47 participants from 22 organizations of the Russian Federation and Estonia. 

Main topics of the Seminar:   
· Simulator training as a part of certification for sea and river transport personnel;
· New administrative documents concerning simulator training of deck and radioelectronic officers;
· Peculiarities and experience of deck and radioelectronic officers training;

· Quality standards regarding aspects of simulator training, knowledge and skill evaluation criteria; 

· New systems of communication and radio navigation;
· Performance of new technologies in training and knowledge evaluation;

· Documents of the latest IMO STW subcommittee and International Labour Organization sessions;

· Human factor regarding problems of safety;

· Adequacy assessment of simulator models;

Program of the seminar is enclosed:

During the seminar participants were familiarized with international and national administrative basis in the field of simulator training for seafarers, trends of communication and navigation systems development, new simulator technologies and means of training; discussion covered aspects of standardized knowledge assessment procedure in compliance with Section AI/8 of STCW International Convention. The latest innovations of Transas Ltd.  and Scientific Production Complex “Systems and Technologies” in simulator training and knowledge assessment software were performed.  The Seminar proceedings contain international and national administrative documents, IMO Subcommitees’ reports (COMSAR-10, STW-37, NAV-51), texts and abstracts of the Seminar papers.
In the framework of the Seminar participants exchanged experience concerning deck and radioelectronic officers training. 

In the final questionnaires participants highly evaluated the Seminar, which was admitted to be useful and necessary; all lecturers engaged in the Seminar were greatly appreciated.
Almost all the participants consider the Program to be well balanced and covering the essential problems of up-grading the specialists in the field of navigators and radioelectronic officers training. While answering the question:” Which parts of the course gave you new information?”- the most of attendants filled “All”. Many participants paid attention to the duly inclusion of the problems concerning adequacy of simulator mathematical models, perspective navigational aids (AIS, LRIT, E-Navigation) and psychological aspects of training to the Seminar program.
